STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

Roy COOPER JAMES H. TROGDON, III
GOVERNOR SECRETARY

April 27,2018

Director of the Office of Transportation Operations
Federal Highway Administration

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE, HOTO-1
Washington, DC 20590
MUTCDofficialrequest@dot.gov

Reference: Interim Approval for Optional Use of Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacons

The North Carolina Department of Transportation (NCDOT) herein requests permission to utilize rectangular
rapid flashing beacons (RRFB) at select pedestrian crossings statewide (all jurisdictions) where an engineering
study has recommended their use to supplement traditional signs and markings. Consistent with the Federal
Highway Administration’s (FHWA) March 20, 2018, Interim Approval 21 — Rectangular Rapid-Flashing
Beacons at Crosswalks, the North Carolina Department of Transportation is in agreement with the conditions

set forth in Paragraph 18 of Section 1A.10 of the MUTCD.

The North Carolina Department of Transportation agrees to comply with the technical details in memorandum
IA-21, and will maintain an inventory list of RRFB installed locations to be provided to the FHWA if
requested. NCDOT acknowledges that the FHWA has the right to rescind the interim approval at any time and
that the issuance of the interim approval does not guarantee that the provisions, either in whole or part, will be
adopted into the MUTCD. North Carolina municipalities will comply with the agreement conditions and will
be responsible for providing NCDOT with inventories of RRFB installed locations.

We appreciate your consideration of this interim approval request. If you have any questions or need
additional information, please contact me at (919)-814-5100 or Brian Mayhew at (919)-814-5010.

Sincerely,

— i

J. Kevin Lacy, PE, CP
State Traffic Engineer

JKL:dbp

cc: MG(R) James H. Trogdon III, PE, Secretary of Transportation
J. F. Sullivan, III, PE, Division Administrator, Federal Highway Administration - NC Division
Bobby Lewis, PE, Chief Operating Officer
Tim M. Little, PE, Chief Engineer
Julie White, Deputy Secretary for Multi-Modal Transportation
Brad Hibbs, PE, Operations Engineer, Federal Highway Administration - NC Division
Johanna I. Cockburn, Director of Bicycle and Pedestrian Division
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